

## DUNEDIN RETURNED AND SERVICES ASSN

## CAN WE HELP YOU

DUNEDIN RSA
WELFARE TRUST
HAS WELFARE &
POPPYFUNDS
AVAILABLE FOR EX
SERVICE
PERSONNEL &
DEPENDENDS.
PHONE LYNN
STILL
RSA WELFARE
OFFICER
03 4664888

Some of you may have notice recent reports in the news about the USCCT. There is no denying that this has impacted on the Dunedin RSA how ever please be assured that the Dunedin RSA is still a strong concern with your best interests at heart.

The office is still open 5 days a Week from 8am to 4 pm.

The RSA Administration Manager Sally Turner is available Monday to Thursday from 8am to 4pm– please give her a call if you have any concern regarding the Dunedin RSA

The Welfare Trust Welfare Officer Lynn Still continues to be busy with the needs of ex service personnel and their families. Lynn is available Monday—Friday from 8am—4pm.

Alan Goding

Dunedin RSA President





The award was instituted in 2010 by the RNZRSA to recognise the qualities of comradeship, compassion, courage and commitment which are embodied in the tradition of Anzac. The Award was presented to Dr McMahon by the Governor-General, Rt Hon Sir Anand Satyanand, at a ceremony at Government House in May . Dr McMahon is currently a Dunedin RSA Executive Committee member.

## DUNEDIN RSA AWARDS CEREMONY HELD IN JUNE



From Left: Barbara Wilson, Mary Dean, Karry Kedges, Phyllis Seaman & John Campbell at the RSA Awards held in Monticello 24th June

On the 24th June at a ceremony at Montecillo Veteran's Home in Dunedin.

Barbara Wilson (Lawrence RSA) Mary Dean, & Phyllis Seaman were presented with The Merit Badge & Certificate.

Harry Hedges was presented with the Gold Star , he is a past President & Life Member of the Dunedin RSA .

All 3 recipients are long standing RSA members who have

been involved with the RSA over many years.

Past RSA National President John Campbell was presented with the Badge in Gold and Life Membership of the Royal New Zealand Returned and Services' Association John Campbell has been a member of the RSA for 31 years. The Vietnam veteran became Vice President of the Dunedin RSA in 1999 and President in 2001. In 2003 he became District President Otago-Southland and a member of the National Executive Committee.

The awards were presented by Don McIver RNZRSA National President, also in attendance was the Otago Southland District President Bruce Henderson, other guest's included Brig B McMahon Anzac of the Year, and local MP's and Dunedin City representatives.

Also attending were family members & friends of all four recipients along with RSA Committee & Members.